
Dear	Friends,	

Greetings	 from	Fr.	Arun.	Once	again	 thank	you	 for	 the	 fund	 raised	and	sent	 to	us	 to	help	
rebuild	the	houses	damaged	by	the	flood	in	Kerala.	I	had	requested	Fr.	Kiran,	the	director	of	
PSSS	(the	Social	Work	Wing	of	IMS	Delhi	Province.		He	has	had	gone	to	Kerala	to	Kerala	for	
this	specific	work	and	to	look	for	the	most	needy	people.	Fr.	Kiran,	with	the	help	of	the	Fr.	
Sanjay,	the	Superior	of	our	House	Alleppey	went	around	many	houses	and	zeroed	in	on	17	
families	that	we	could	help.	Each	family	 is	provided	with	the	help	of	Rs.	30,000.00	and	Rs.	
40,000.00	each.	The	money	was	not	given	to	the	individual	but	directly	transferred	into	the	
accounts	 of	 shop-keepers	 for	 the	 materials	 they	 take.	 Money	 is	 already	 transferred	 to	
accounts	of	13	shop-keepers	for	the	materials	taken.	We	have	to	transfer	money	for	4	more	
families	 and	 will	 do	 it	 in	 a	 couple	 of	 days.	 Once	 again,	 thank	 you	 very	 much	 for	 all	 the	
sacrifices	you	have	all	made	towards	this	cause.	Please	find	below	some	of	 the	houses	he	
visited	and	whom	we	have	helped:	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



	

	

Please	thank	on	behalf	and	on	behalf	of	the	beneficiaries,	all	the	people	who	contributed	
their	time	and	money	towards	this	cause.	Once	again,	thanks	and	God	bless	you	all!	

	

Fr.	Arun	John	IMS	
Provincial	Superior	
IMS	Delhi	Province	
Sneh	Sadan,	Karnal.	
December	23,	2018	
	


